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The Department of Architecture's final projects are executed in the framework
of vertical research units that bring together fourth and fifth year students, and
function as semi autonomous frameworks that include the studio, theoretical
support courses, seminars, conferences, publications and master classes. The
goal of the units is to create a specialized discourse integrating architectural
and academic practices, and promote the perception of architecture as an
operation based on concrete research and knowledge. This year the exhibition
and catalogue are arranged in relation to the seven research units operating
within the department, some new and some have been operating for several
years, accumulating knowledge and developing specific modes of operation. The

research units are:

Throughout the year each unit developed different modes of operation that
are manifested in the students’ graduation projects. Nevertheless, despite the
differences between the units, they share an apparent commitment to a profound
and serious consideration of issues that carry relevance to the Israeli society as
well as the modes of constructing the Israeli space. This year, a significant part
of the students’ works addresses social issues and the balance of power between
center and periphery in Israel. In all the projects featured in this catalogue there
is a distinct desire to address fundamental issues without shying away from
touching exposed nerves and the most painful and complex issues in the divided
Israeli society, and look for the places where architecture can make a difference.
This engagement with actual issues is what validates and forms the source of
power of the projects while they seek architectural solutions to pressing issues.
I would like to use this stage to extend the department’s graduates the best
wishes, my hope is that with their departure from the academia to practice, they
will go on to believe in the power of good and responsible architecture to change
people’s lives; That they will never allow anyone to stop them believing in the
creative power they hold; That they will not give in to the convention and haste
but rather persevere to find in the reality the materials for a new creation, which
is aimed towards the world, yet maintains integrity, ethics and earnestness that

characterized their practice as students.

I would like to thank the faculty, the members of staff, teachers and teachers
assistants for their dedication to educating generations of architects. To the
department staff — Sara Cohen the administrative coordinator and Elinor
Drachsler, her right hand, to Nader Abu-Alhawa and Ali Awisat, in charge of
ongoing operations and maintenance, Shalom Schwarz the workshop manager
who brought us back the joy of manual work and to Dan Handel for organizing
and producing the end of year event, as well as other events in the course of the

academic year.

Arch. Yuval Yasky
Head of Department
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Department Head: Arch. Yuval Yasky

Administrative Coordinator: Sara Cohen

Assistant Administrative Coordinator: Elinor Drachsler
Project and Research Coordinator: Dan Handel
Workshops Supervisor: Shalom Schwarz
Maintenance: Nader Abu-Alhawa

Custodian : Ali Awisat

+972-2-6253121 arch@bezalel.ac.il
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